

COMMUNITYLINK NEWSLETTER

21 SE SECOND STREET—CHATFIELD, MN 55923

507-867-3810

Swimming Pool Project

WWW.CI.CHATFIELD.MN.US

Inside this issue:

Swimming Pool Project	1
CCTV	1
Winter Reminders	1
Upcoming Events	2

December 2017

Mon., Dec. 4th— Planning & Zoning 7:00 pm

Mon., Dec. 11th— City Council 7:00 pm

CCTV

this project moves forward.

As people may or may not be aware, the City's Cable Television Administrator, Craig Manahan, is slated to enter into retirement on January 1st. At the time of this writing, no one has been identified to take his place, although efforts are continuing in that regard. CCTV has developed into a point of great pride for the community as the service provides a great deal of entertainment and information to the public. The City values the community-connections that are made possible because of CCTV, and has every intention of continuing the service as well as possible. We will keep you posted.

The swimming pool referendum was approved by voters on a 237—196 vote on November 7th. Although the referendum does authorize the issuance of up to \$4,402,000 of bonds to finance the construction of a new facility, there are many decisions to be made prior to actually constructing a new pool. An actual project budget will be developed that will determine the maximum dollar amount that the City Council is willing to allocate for the project, certain items might be designated as private fundraising goals, and a timeline

for the project needs to be developed. In the meantime, action will be taken to survey the site and to analyze the soil conditions of the proposed site. Because the new facility is

planned for a slightly different location, it is not anticipated that the community will lose a

season of swimming pool services. We will make every effort to keep you informed as

Elected Officials

MAYOR

Russ Smith (507) 867-3810 mayorsmith@ci.chatfield.mn.us

COUNCIL MEMBERS

Paul Novotny (507) 867-3549 councilornovotny@ci.chatfield.mn.us
Mike Urban (507) 867-2990 councilorurban@ci.chatfield.mn.us
Josh Broadwater (507) 272-8664 councilorbroadwater@ci.chatfield.mn.us

Pam Bluhm (507) 867-3870 councilorbluhm@ci.chatfield.mn.us John McBroom (507) 319-2799 councilormcbroom@ci.chatfield.mn.us



Winter Reminders—Sidewalks need to be cleared as quickly and completely as possible after a snowfall. No parking on city streets when plows are operating. Parking tickets will be issued and cars may be towed if parked cars interfere with snowplowing or removal.



Also, **disconnect hoses** from your outside faucets and shut off the valve for the outside faucet that is inside your house.

City of Chatfield

21 Southeast Second Street Chatfield, MN 55923 Phone: 507-867-3810 Fax: 507-867-9093

www.ci.chatfield.mn.us

In Case of Emergency: 9-1-1

Ambulance Office (Non Emergency)
Police Office (Non Emergency)
Chatfield Public Library

507-867-4446 507-867-3331 507-867-3480







Holiday Craft/Gift Shop Saturday, Dec. 9 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. Chatfield Center For the Arts Legion Room



Free Milk and Cookies with Santa

Saturday, Dec. 9, 2017

Chatfield Center For the Arts Main Street ~ 10 a.m. - Noon

Don't forget your camera to have your picture taken with Santa! Sponsored by the Chatfield Commercial Club





please contact Holly Martinka 507.251.0779 or redheads 5@mchsi.com